
3rd June
 8th January 2024
WERRINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 8th January 2024 at 7.00pm
Present:  Chair- Helen Price, Parish Clerk- Mrs Ann Dennis.
Parish Councillors - Mr John Dennis,  Mrs Samantha Craig, Mr Edward Bailey ,                         Mr Steven Fettner.                        
Apologies. – Ward Cllr. Mr Adam Paynter, Cllr. Mr Julian Stanbury
The chair Mrs Helen Price wished everyone a Very Happy New Year
24/01 The minutes of previous meeting on 11th December 2023 were agreed and signed.  
24/02  Matters arising –  messages had been left at Wilkie Down Farm with regard to the pathway gate posts but no contact had been made yet.  
The precept form had been sent and had been received by CC
24/03  Declaration of interest  - None
24/04  Public Participation – None were present. 
A minutes silence was held for Mrs Pam Dummer who always came to every meeting.  She will be missed.
A request that Highways be contacted about a flooded area between north of Bridgetown Farm and Plane.  
24/05 CIL Funding – The councillors were made aware of the apparent ways that the money could be spent and they made suggestions as to items that would benefit the community.  The pathway gate posts; another bench possibly in Ladycross; improving the bus shelter in Yeolmbridge; new noticeboards and further work on the kiosks.
24/06  Bude Community – Cllr Craig was interested in linking up with the Bude area as there were thoughts of some regeneration work particularly linked with railways.  It was considered that the links with CAP should be concentrated on at the moment but that in the future this might be something that needs to be considered.  Cllr Craig would try to stay aware of future changes.
24/07 Invasives Survey – Cllr. Stanbury was unable to attend the meeting but had contacted the clerk with his findings on this. He had contacted Werrington Park who deal with all invasives in the survey and were coping with them all.  They were unwilling to take part in the survey.
24/08 NDP – The contact in CC had suggested a zoom meeting or they would email ideas to assist the future continuation of progress with the document.  It was thought that it would be better for them to email a list and then the group could have the opportunity to discuss any questions they need answering at a future meeting.  The clerk would give this response.
24/09  Planning – Decision on PA23/09737/6 Cullacott – The councillors had all viewed the documents and all approved with no objections.  It was thought that if no work was allowed the barns would fall into total disuse and possible collapse.  At least this would be repairing them sympathetically and supporting a local business.
24/10 Finance
             Current balance – £3182.13 with CIL funding (£2.199.97) -  £5418.10

24/11 Correspondence – emails have been sent to all councillors with any important correspondence. 
Part of the correspondence was regarding the request from Cormac regarding the consultation about the road alterations to signage at Langdon Cross through the CNP.  The councillors were happy that something was to be done they suggested that the area be extended to include the turning to the dog walking area.  Also they would have been happier with a 30 limit but were thankful something was to happen.  They also wondered how it would be monitored to show evidence of changes to driver behaviour. 
The Peninsula Transport consultation would be forwarded to those that wish to respond.

24/12  Date for next meeting.  

Monday 5th February at the Methodist Church Community room, Ladycross 7.00pm
       
 
Meeting closed at 19.27pm.
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